February 4 Maj. John L. Griffith, Commissioner of Athletics, 9 North Michigan Ave., Chicago, Ill. Dear Maj. Griffith: Please pardon my delay in answering your letter of December 27th. I have received a letter from Robert Zuppke in which he advises me that they usually have you select officials for their games. This is agreeable with us and we shall be glad to have you do it. I have consulted Coach Hargiss regarding the matter and he would prefer to have some of the following Conference officials used: Jack Grover, A.A. Schabinger, Leslie Edmonds, C.E. McBride. Of course. it would be satisfactory with us to use some of the Big 10 officials also. We should be glad to have officials from both Conferences in the game. Most of the above named officials, however, are referees. We should be glad to be advised of the men who are selected for this game. Thanking you, I am Wery cordially yours, Director. FCA: IH